Heanor & Loscoe Town Councillors

HEANOR WEST WARD

Coun. A Jones (Mrs) 60 Fletcher Street, Heanor DE75 7PG

Coun. B Gration 10 Lower Dunstead Road, Langley Mill NG16 4DP
Coun. C Cox (Mrs) 1 Calladine Close, Heanor DE75 7EW

Coun. D Jowett 15 Hardy Crescent, Codnor DE5 9QH

Coun. J Janes (Mrs) 3 Mansfield Road, Heanor DE75 7TAQ

Coun. K Hill 2 Gillot Street, Marlpool, Heanor DE75 7L.Z

Coun, P Jones 60 Fletcher Street, Heanor DE75 7PG

LOSCOE WARD

Coun A Longdon 94 Upper Nelson Street, Heanor DE75 7QR

Coun B Flint 61c Brook Street, Loscoe DE75 7LP

Coun G Aldwinkle 9 Grange Gardens, Loscoe DE75 7AE

Coun H Longdon (Mrs) 94 Upper Nelsan Street, Heanor DE75 7QR
Coun H Stirland (Miss) 8 Grandfield Street, Loscoe DE75 7LS

Coun S lliffe (Mrs) The Lodge House, Hassock Lane, Shipley DE75 7.JE
Coun R lliffe The Lodge House, Hassock Lane, Shipley DE75 7JE

HEANOR EAST WARD

Coun C Gration (Mrs) 10 Lower Dunstead Road, Langley Mill NG16 4DP
Coun E Hamilton (Mrs) 30 Gregory Avenue, Langley Mill NG16 4GD
Coun M Burrell 81 Hardy Barn Lane, Shipley DE75 TLY

Coun S Oakes (Miss) 3 Gladstone Street, Heanor DE75 7PW

Coun T Lynch 21 Gladstone Street, Langley Mill NG16 4EN

Town Clerk

Mrs Laura West, Town Hall, Market Place, Heanor DET5 7AA
E-mail: heanor-loscoetc@tiscali.co.uk
www.heanorandloscoetowncouncil.co.uk

MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT
Nigel J. Mills, Unicorn House, Wellington Street, Ripley DE5 3EH

INFO & HELP

For information and help on the following
Services call the appropriate authority:
Benefits, Council Tax, Car Parking, Bus passes etc
Bus Shelters

Christmas Lights

Dog Wardens

Education

Environmental Health

Footpaths

Highways

Leisure Centres

Planning Permission

Refuse Collection

Registration of Births, Deaths & Marriages
Street Cleaning/Toilets

Street Lighting

War Memorials

AVBC

Amber Valley Borough Council, Town Hall, Ripley, Derbyshire
Tel: 01629 533190

COUNCIL TIP

Taylor Lane, Loscoe

Tel: 01773 716629

DCC

Derbyshire County Council, County Hall, Matlock DE4 3AG
Tel: 01629 533190

CITIZENS ADVICE

Town Hall, Market Place, Heanor DE75 7AA

Tel: 03004 568390

HEANOR LIBRARY

|lkeston Road, Heanor

Tel: 01629 533795

01773 713514
01773 710659
01773 715759
01773 513852
01773 711420
07709 128054
01773 716896
01773 713514

01773 530557
01773 714282
01773 718293
01773 530557
01773 764992
01159 443248
01159 443248

01773 710659
01773 294870
079689 300269
01773 531018
07977 976752

01773 533050

01773 744341

AVBC Cash Office
AVBC
H&LTC
AVBC
DCC
AVBC
AVBC
DCC
AVBC
AVBC
AVBC
AVBC
AVBC
DCC
AVBC

Heanor & Loscoe

Town Council

Welcome to the Town Council’s Newsletter.

This newsletter is produced to keep you informed about what your
Town Council is doing. Copies are available from several sites
within the area including Heanor & Loscoe Town Council Office,
Loscoe Post Office and Heanor Library.

Presentation of Certificate of Achievement

The Town Council presented its first ever
Certificate of Achievement to local historian
Mr Brian Key, who is moving away from the
area.

Town Mayor ClIr Sheila Oakes said,
‘We could not let Brian leave without
an acknowledgement of the Council’'s
appreciation of his hard work with the
local history society, on which he has
held most posts over the years. His
A knowledge about local history, especially
v ian ey ressong s Cortcae o spresieion NSO, is unsurpassed and | am sure
the local society will find it difficult to manage without his acquired
knowledge as well as having to find a home for the vast number
of files and photos Brian has held at his home. The Town Council
wish Brian and his wife Janet all the best for the future.’

How to Contact the Town Council

Town Clerk: Laura West

Telephone/Fax: 01773 533050

Email: heanor-loscoetc@tiscali.co.uk
www.heanorandloscoetowncouncil.co.uk

Town Council meetings are held in the Town Hall, Heanor
7.00pm on the first Thursday of every Month

ALL WELCOME

Mil LOCAL COUNCIL
AWARD SCHEME

H FOUNDATION




Presentation of Public Defibrillator by Heanor Floral Group

The Town Council were pleased to receive from
= Heanor Floral Group, a defibrillator for public
use, which is now sited on the exterior wall of
The Old Fire Station, Heanor Market Place.

. Town Mayor Councillor Sheila Oakes said,’ It is
very public spirited for one of the users of our
facilities to make this generous donation. The
Town Council has been looking at providing such
™ a facility in all of its buildings and this will spur us
on to do this.’

(left-right) Members of Heanor Floral Group Avis Harrison (Media Officer), Gill
Mathers (Secretary) and Dorothy Allsop (President) present public defibrillator to
Town Mayor Shella Oakes.

Town Council CONTINUE to provide Free Doggy Bags

Since the Borough Council’s closure of their Town Centre Office the Town Council has
been unable to provide adequate access for the distribution of the free ‘doggy bags'.
However, Frosts - Hallmark have kindly agreed to act as a distribution point and free
doggy bags (limited to one pack per customer) will be available from the beginning of
September.

South East Derbyshire Music Centre performs in Heanor Memorial Park

The Town Council funded a band concert performance by SEDMC in Heanor Memorial
Park. The sun shone and an increasing number of people turned out to enjoy a lovely
afternoon. The next Band Concert will be performed by Derwent Valley Wind Band, in
Heanor Memorial Park on Sunday 10th September 2017 from 2pm - 4pm.

The Town Council now have a facebook page which can be accessed at
http://www.facebook.com/groups/heanorandloscoe/members/

Amber Valley Public Spaces Protection Order

Amber Valley is aware of concerns from residents from anti-social behaviour and
environmental crime within the Borough. Amber Valley Borough Council proposes to make a
number of Public Spaces Protection Orders at a number of sites across the borough.

The Town Council has requested that the following sites are included in the order: Wilmot
Street Recreation Ground, Lockton Avenue Playing Fields and to the side and rear of Heanor

Town Hall.

Information Plaque - Emmeline Pankhurst

The Town Council has funded a plaque sited in Heanor Town Hall. The plaque acknowledges
a visit to the Town by one of the leading suffragettes, Emmeline Pankhurst, in 1910.

sexes within our society.’

Diary Dates - Upcoming Free Events

Event Brass Band Concert by
Derwent Valley Wind Band
Venue Heanor Memorial Park
Date/Time| 10th September 2017 -
2.00 pm - 4.00 pm
Event Pantomime - Jack & The Beanstalk
Venue The Wilmot Street Centre
Date/Time| 18th November 2017 - 1.30pm
Event Christmas Lights Switch On
Venue Heanor Market Place
Date/Time | 4th December 2017 - 5pm

Town Mayor Clir Sheila Oakes, ‘We have only become aware of this
recently and | think it is important that we recognise the contribution
made by the suffragette movement in trying to achieve equality of the

There is work still to be done as demonstrated by the current WASPI
campaign. In putting up this plaque people will see that Heanor does
have a vibrant and exciting past with its involvement in national political
social movement and we should be proud of our Town.

Can you help make
a difference?

Over 100 years since the start of the First World War, the Poppy
Appeal is still needed to support our ex-Service men & women
who have served in more recent conflicts.

We are looking for volunteers to raise funds for the Poppy
Appeal in Heanor in the weeks leading up 1o Remembrance
Sunday, 12" November. We need volunteers 1o organise
collection tins for distribution to shops & schools, collection of
tins, manning a stand in a supermarket, counting & banking of’
collections. Full training and support will be provided.

If you would like to volunteer, even for just a couple of hours, 1
would love to hear from you. Heanor community raised
£11,246.45, an amazing amount. Thank you! This money goes
directly to welfare support for our Armed Forces community
today.

Could you spare us your time and take on the challenge to
help ex-Service men & wamen in need?

Call Lilly Clements: 07918 562 624
Email: lclements@britishlegion.org.uk

Reg Charity no 219279

LIVEON

For further information please contact the Town Council office.




